
Excerpt from the January 12, 2021 Operative Board meeting about university regulations concerning 
international students entering Hungary  
 
Electronic decision-making procedure resolutions of the PTE Operative Board, January 12, 2021. 
 
Resolution 1/2021. (I.12.) of the PTE Operative Board 
The PTE Operative Board unanimously decided to strengthen its previous 5/2020. (VII. 28.) advice 
about operating the International Welcome Desk (in the following: IWD) for those international 
students, who wish to spend their obligatory official quarantine at the university dormitory. 
The National Directorate and the Dormitory Centre will advise the detailed policies of the IWD 
(operating from January 27, 2021 until retraction of this resolution). 
 
Resolution 2/2021 (I.12.) of the PTE Operative Board 
The PTE Operative Board unanimously stands by its previous 6/2020. (VIII. 31.) viewpoint, with the 
addendum that the university only takes over the cost of SARS-CoV-2 PCR test conducted at the 
University of Pécs Clinical Centre for international students starting their studies in that semester or 
entering Hungary for study purposes, and only if they are taking the obligatory PCR tests prescribed by 
laws or regulations. 
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